
 
 

 
                                          

 
 
24 June 2016 
 
 
MEMO TO:  ALL COACHES 
                        ALL CLUBS 
 
SUBJECT :   Marshalling Area – NZ Championships, New Plymouth 
 
 
Please be reminded that Coaches will not have access to the Marshalling 
Areas without their “COACH” ID Cards. 
 
Don’t forget them. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
 
 
 
Beverley Cooper MNZM 
Principal Manager 
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